WCGA FALL BOARD MEETING

OCTOBER 7- 8, 2004
CATAWBA COUNTRY CLUB
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Genon Krivohlavek, Lynlee Long, Barbara Kuhn, Carolyn Baker, Nancy Mayer, Mary Wannamaker, Vicki DiSantis, Marijane Boyle, Suzi Newton, and Sue Glass.  Frankie Garber attended October 8th. 
 ABSENT:  Anne Kirlis, Linda Miller, Diana Saine, Debbie Shetterly, and Chris Shadoan.  The meeting was called to order on October 7, 2004 by President Genon Krivohlavek at 4:10 pm.
 The minutes (and addendum) of May 3, 2004 were approved as corrected.  Corrections were:  In the addendum add “Mary Chamberlin graciously agreed to disregard the appointment.”  In the Team Captain’s report add …….a maximum of ….. $4,000.00 to the team matches in the motion made by Vicki DiSantis.
Genon explained that having a two day meeting was an experiment, with the intention being to have the first day and evening devoted to discussions, with decisions being delayed until the second day.
 TREASURER’S REPORT:  Delayed until tomorrow
 VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Lynlee Long reported that the Championship Tournament will be held here at Catawba Country Club May 9 – 12, 2005.  She is hopeful that 2006 may be held at Wild Dunes.  Several other clubs were mentioned by various Board members.
 JUNIOR GIRLS’ REPORT:  See report.  Vicki corrected a name in the report and pointed out how well the girls played and how close the competition was.  The effort continues to accumulate money for the 50th anniversary in 2006.  She and Nancy need more help with their tournaments and may call on Board members.  They are still seeking sites for next year’s tournaments.  Mary Wannamaker offered to help in 2005.  There was discussion about why juniors are not used in the team matches, Barbara suggested that perhaps the Team Captain should attend one of the junior tournaments to observe the quality of play.
 TEAM MATCHES:  See report.  Genon read Karen Feree’s report, the Virginias team won 57 – 42.  Next year’s matches will be held in Danville, VA July 19 - 21.  There was discussion about team selection procedures.
 
2004 CHAMPIONSHIP:  No report.  Genon advised that there were 69 entries, the tournament made a small amount of money, and that Debbie  Adams of Asheville was the champion (she was also Medalist) with a score of 229.  Lee Bagwell Venable was the runner-up.   Genon addressed mistakes in scoring which have occurred the past two years and stated that this is absolutely unacceptable.  Marijane indicated that spectators need to be kept at a distance from the scoreboard.  Barbara showed an example of a master scoring sheet which would be a helpful tool.  Pairings were discussed.  Marijane will re-word the brochure’s language about how handicaps will be used. 
 2005 CHAMPIONSHIP: Suzi welcomed everyone to Catawba Country Club, and indicated how pleased they are to be hosting the Championship.  The entire community will be involved, and she anticipates no problems.  A preliminary entry fee of $110.00 has been developed, with players being required to pay for carts in the practice round.  There was discussion about tee gifts.  Marijane showed samples of wooden pieces by Darryl Rhudy, an artist she is in discussions with about the tournament prizes.  Everyone expressed their delight with her efforts.
 OLD BUSINESS:  Genon provided a follow-up discussion about the possibility of purchasing official WCGA tee markers, with a purchase price (this information was from Tiffany) of $32/hole for 18 holes, as well as four extra sets, for a total of $704.  Also discussed was the thought of securing official WCGA flags for the flagsticks.
 Another topic of discussion was a rotation schedule for Board members.  Vicki suggested that we consider operating as the NCWGA does, i.e. all terms will expire at the same time.  Then the incoming president and the ex-officio put together a slate, maintaining the appropriate state relationships.  This would require a change in the bylaws.
 Barbara showed the group some of our scrapbooks, dating back to 1929.  She has been researching what can be done to preserve these items, as well as to transfer their content to CD’s.  This transfer to CD’s would cost about $500 at the rate of $1/page.  Barbara will further research this, especially in terms of whether the CGA might be interested in this project.
 The status of the Tournament Administrator was discussed and the consensus was to have the Tournament Administrator and the Tournament Chairman share one vote.  This would require a bylaws change.
 Securing 501 © (3) status will be discussed tomorrow when Frankie is here, as she has requested.  This status (which would involve a $500 fee) would make contributions to us tax deductible for the donor.  Currently we are a (and have been since October of 1986) 501 © (4), which means we are tax exempt.  The possibility of involving Kim Clarke was 
NEW BUSINESS:  Since time was running out, Genon briefly went over the items to be dealt with tomorrow.
 The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 pm.
 President Genon Krivohlavek re-convened the meeting at 1:30 pm on Friday, October 8, 2004. 
 TREASURER’S REPORT:  See report.  Frankie reported that $7500 had been replaced in a savings account, and that we have switched banks to provide for easier continuity.  She also pointed out that the $2000 received from the NCWGA included $1000 earmarked for juniors, so this money went directly to them.  There was a discussion of the proposed budget, which was be tabled until the spring Board meeting when all requests for monies have been submitted.
            ***********A motion was made by Carolyn Baker and seconded by Nancy Mayer that the entry fee for the 2005 Championship Tournament be set at $140.  The motion was passed.*********************
Frankie provided further information about the 501© (3) process and there was more discussion.
          ***********A motion was made by Barbara Kuhn and seconded by Mary Wannamaker that we discontinue pursuit of 501© (3) status.  The motion was passed with no opposition.***********************
 OLD BUSINESS:  Following further discussion about purchasing tee markers or flags,
          ***********A motion was made by Vicki DiSantis and seconded by Mary Wannamaker that we purchase flags for the flagsticks now and wait until next year to consider tee markers.  These flags are to be green and white and silk screened with our logo on each side.  The cost shall be around $20 per flag and we will purchase two dozen of these flags.  The motion passed with no opposition.************************ 
Mary will be in charge of getting this done.
 After more consideration, Vicki offered to prepare a report for the spring Board meeting on how the proposed rotation schedule for Board members would work.
 Barbara will have discussions with the appropriate people at the CGA about whether they will become involved in the preservation of our scrapbooks because of their historical 
On the topic of the Tournament Administrator,
         ***********A motion was made by Mary Wannamaker and seconded by Sue Glass that the Tournament Administrator shall be a Board member who is appointed for one year and shall share a vote with the Tournament Chairman.  The motion was passed.*****************
 Web site:  Lynlee gave a brief history of what has transpired in relation to the web site, as pertained to both projects completed and costs.  The main data base is 90% complete and contains 375+ names.  The home page is also complete, but needs updating.  Projected costs are for 2 monthly hours for 8 months (non-tournament months) and 6 monthly hours for 4 months (tournament months), for a total of 40 hours or $1000.  Many questions were asked, and it was decided that Marijane will seek input from her resource about costs for a webmaster to maintain and update (according to our specs) a basic web site.  Since Debbie was unable to attend the meeting, any further action or discussion was tabled until the spring Board meeting.
 NEW BUSINESS
 Two sets of tees for the championship:  
         **************Nancy Mayer moved and Carolyn Baker seconded that we have two sets of tees for the 2005 Championship Tournament.  The motion passed.************************  Much discussion centered around the logistics, and Genon asked for volunteers (Marijane to be one) to serve on a committee to set the particulars for this tournament.  Serving in addition to Marijane will be Suzi, Vicki, Nancy, and Genon.  They will conclude their duties in time for Marijane to begin work on the entry forms.
 Course set-up:  Following discussion about various holes,
          ***************Genon Krivohlavek moved and Vicki DiSantis seconded that the Championship Flight play from the existing gold tees, which measure 5,645 yards.  The motion was passed with no opposition.****************
It was suggested that the second set of tees be called the Carolinas tees.  Play will be from the existing red tees with the exception of hole number 2, which will be lengthened to 437 yards, resulting in yardage of 5,170.
Genon will speak with Tiffany about seeking input from both the Tournament Chairman and Course Superintendent as to hole locations 
(6-6-6) and reasonable green speed.
 Members at Large:  
           ***********Mary Wannamaker moved and Nancy Mayer seconded that the end in 2005.  The motion was passed.*************  Duties of these members were discussed as well.
Selection of players for the Carolinas team:  discussion delayed until the spring meeting when the Team Captain will be present.
 Trophies:  Barbara will call Debbie Adams about the status of the repairs Debbie is having made on the Champion’s trophy.  After the Championship tournament Genon sent letters to all trophy holders congratulating them on winning, and also providing instructions as to their responsibilities and who to contact about repairs, if needed.  Carolyn will look into buying a new Champion’s trophy.
 The next Board meeting will be held at Catawba Country Club on Wednesday, March 30, 2005 (beginning at 2:00pm) and Thursday, March 31, 2005.  We may play the course on Thursday after the meeting concludes.
 The meeting was adjourned at 4:45pm.
 Respectfully submitted,
  
Sue Glass, Secretary
October 7 –  8, 2004
